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Items #7 - #10

#7) Locations of Proposed Project: 

Senior Center/Emergency Shelter, 567 Main St. South, Southbury, Tax Lot # 30-57-1
Southbury Town Hall, 501 Main St. South, Southbury, Tax Lot #30-57-1

Energy usage details on these locations are included in the Microgrid are listed on “Attachment C, Item 1 – Response,” attached.  A Map showing the proximity of these facilities is also attached.
#8) Purpose and Need for Proposed Project:  The Town of Southbury intends to protect the power supply and communications of several main municipal facilities along Main Street South.  The Microgrid will connect the Senior Center and Town Hall to CL&P’s grid at one access point, that being a new underground switchgear located adjacent the Senior Center.  Also, a new underground primary cable from this switchgear to the Town Hall transformer will be installed, replacing the existing underground primary cable from the street to the Town Hall transformer.  Burying all electric and communications connections underground and using pad-mounted switchgear will provide protection during high impact weather events.  Should CL&P be unable to provide power to the Microgrid, all facilities in the grid will receive emergency power from the generator currently in place at the Senior Center.  (For more detail, please refer to “Attachment C, Item 1 – Response”, attached)
#9) Scope of Work: The Town of Southbury is interested in developing a Microgrid system for their Critical Facilities in a two phase approach.  Phase 1 is being covered in this application.  

During Phase 1, the focus will be on the provisioning of the microgrid project for the Senior Center and Town Hall.  CL&P will continue to serve both of these facilities during normal operating hours.  They will continue to have electric meters on each building.  During outages or during testing periods, the emergency generator in place at the Senior Center will both feed the Senior Center as well as Town Hall.  In order for the electricity to reach Town Hall, the system will backfeed through the Senior Center transformer and then use the CL&P underground primary cable to feed the Town Hall transformer.

If the Town is successful in securing a grant for Phase 1, the Town would be interested in developing a second Phase, wherein the Town would work cooperatively with the local school district to interconnect the microgrid with Pomperaug Elementary School as well as expansion to the fire station, police station, and middle school. 

#10) Schedule for Completion
Phase 1, consisting of creating a new Microgrid that would include reconfiguring an existing generator is intended to be completed by November 30, 2013.  Based on the successful conclusion of Phase 1, a subsequent Phase 2 consisting of full time generation and renewables is contemplated for installation in 2014 and 2015.  

Please see attached GANTT schedule outlining significant activities for completion of this program.
